
JPJMS School Community Council Meeting Agenda 
January 12, 2021 

4:30 p.m. 
 
 
Welcome 
Minutes from Previous Meeting (November 10) approved via email 
Celebrations and Latest News 
Counseling: Course Selection Update 
Principal’s Report:  Covid Update 
   Technology Update 
SNAP-Plan Review and Approval 
Report: Current School Trustlands plan status and progress 
Discussion: Ideas for next School Trustlands plan 
Calendar 
Opportunity for Community Comments 
Next meeting – March 9, 2021 at 4:30 p.m. 
Adjourn 
 
 
 
 

JPJMS School Community Council Meeting Minutes 
January 12, 2021 

4:30 p.m. 
 
Those in attendance:  Jimmy Anderson, Shanna Anderson (Chair), Andrea Banks, Kira Hansen, Nicole 
Simister, Tiffany Southworth (Vice Chair), Barbara Young, Jody Deland, Abby Hart, Bryan Leggat, Patrice 
Shaffer, Joshua Stott, and Derek Winder.  
 
Called to order at 4:31 p.m. by Shanna Anderson via Zoom. 
 

1. Welcome by Shanna Anderson 
 

2. Minutes from Previous Meeting (November 10) approved via email. There are 19 members of 
the community council; 16 approved the minutes and 3 offered no response. 
 

3. Celebrations and Latest News. Bryan Leggat welcomed Jody Deland back after her Covid-19 
health challenge. He also celebrated the school’s radio version of “It’s a Wonderful Life” and all 
the work of Ms. Hanks and many others. He celebrated not having as many students on 
quarantine and mentioned being “punked” by the teachers. Jody Deland celebrated the 
students and their efforts to wear their masks.  She noted that student behavior is very good. 
 

4. Counseling: Course Selection Update. Derek Winder reported that the Counseling Center 
successfully completed their formal site review with the state in mid-December. The counselors 
are doing the 8th grade PCCR meetings via Zoom. The 6th grade parent meeting will be via Zoom 
on January 28th. The 7th & 8th grade course selection will take place in the math classes on 



February 3rd and 4th, but may change. The high school usually does course selection through the 
9th grade geography classes, but we don’t know a date yet. 
 

5. Principal’s Report:   
a. Covid Update given by Joshua Stott. Mr. Stott reviewed the latest Covid guidelines. He 

mentioned that with mask-to-mask exposure and the new guidelines there will be a big 
difference in how many students have to be quarantined.  
 

b. Technology Update given by Bryan Leggat. We have received 300 touchscreen 
chromebooks for the 7th grade. Parents were given the option to have the students 
receive the new chromebooks or keep the older one they’ve been using. They have 
distributed 160 of the 300 chromebooks. 

 
6. SNAP-Plan Review and Approval given by Joshua Stott. Mr. Stott explained that the SNAP plan 

shows the safest way to get to the school within the school boundaries.  He asked for input on 
areas that are dangerous and need attention that he can take to the city council. Several things 
were mentioned. Bryan will talk to the students about crossing the street by the school using 
the crossing guards instead of using the self-crossing by the post office; and the dangers of 
pretending to shove students into the street. Jimmy Anderson mentioned that a Big O and 
Maverick are going to be built on 7800 S. 3200 W. This will make this intersection busier and 
might want to look at lights. If you think of other hazards, contact Joshua Stott before January 
22nd.  Mr. Stott will get with Shanna Anderson to sign the plan when it is finalized. 
 

7. Report: Current School Trustlands plan status and progress. Bryan Leggat reviewed the current 
Trustlands plan. He mentioned that the summer math and reading camps did not take place 
because of Covid, and that Ascend Math was not being used. He said that the reading and math 
camps can be held in June. The council was in favor of holding the camps in June using the 
current budget. 
 

8. Discussion: Ideas for next School Trustlands plan. Bryan Leggat mentioned that the West 
Jordan Feeder Grant (to reduce class size) ends so will be unable to replace the $195,000. He 
expressed gratitude for the grant. Mr. Leggat reviewed ideas for the next School Trustlands plan 
including reading and math camp, math aides, Reading Plus licenses, academic coaches, teacher 
professional development, substitutes for professional development, and technology. He said he 
will send the information to Shanna Anderson to have her send to the council for review before 
the next meeting. Moby Max was mentioned to help with reading and math. Bryan mentioned 
they are looking at it through the SpEd classes.  
 

9. Calendar. Joshua Stott sent out a calendar of upcoming events for January, February and March. 
He mentioned that he doesn’t have information about school concerts. Feedback was given that 
the virtual concerts went great. It was also mentioned that Ms. Hanks is looking at doing a 
school musical. 
 

10. Opportunity for Community Comments. It was mentioned that it is nice to have students back 
in school.  Bryan Leggat mentioned that some have felt that this year’s Friday interventions have 
not gone as well as having RTI during the week. Bryan asked the council to talk to their 
neighbors and get their feelings about RTI on Friday versus daily during the week.  
 



11. Next meeting – March 9, 2021 at 4:30 p.m. 
 

 
12. Adjourn. MOTION: Andrea Banks moved “to adjourn the meeting”. It was seconded and 

approved. 
 
Adjourned 5:37 p.m. 
 


